MODEL LETTER OR TALKING POINTS

Dear Representative ______________________:

It has come to my attention that a licensure bill for clinical laboratory personnel has been introduced as House Bill 4611.

It is important that I inform you of the significant flaws and hardships this legislation, as written, will cause to the laboratory community and citizens of South Carolina.

Currently South Carolina is experiencing a significant shortage of qualified clinical laboratory personnel.  H. 4611 will worsen this shortage by creating overly restrictive licensure laws for clinical laboratory personnel.  South Carolina laboratories cannot rely on four-year college degreed graduates to solve this shortage because four-year college degree programs do not produce enough medical technologists needed to fill the current vacancies.

Problems with H. 4611 include the following:

· H. 4611 will make it more difficult for clinical laboratories, including small independent laboratories, to staff their facilities.

· There are no alternate routes to qualify as a medical technologist other than a four-year college degree.  Individuals trained in the military, in South Carolina community colleges, and through a combination of academic coursework and job experience are excluded.

· H. 4611 will encourage qualified MTs who lack a four-year college degree to relocate outside South Carolina.

· H. 4611 does nothing to protect patients in small rural hospitals and physician office laboratories.   If, in fact, there is a threat to patient health by the current oversight of clinical laboratory personnel wouldn’t it be important to protect these patient populations too?

As a result, I urge you to vote NO on H. 4611!

Sincerely yours,

